
April 24, 2023 

UPDATES:  

• Richard Renfro received a pacemaker on Wednesday. All went well and 

he is recovering at home. 

• Mary Elaina Vaughan is scheduled for surgery on her arm on May 17th. 

• Michelle Reed had her second Chemo treatment which went easier on her 

than the first one. 

• Jerry Grantham was able to be at services on Sunday. 

• Charlotte Burrows is still having some breathing issues. 

• We have just been informed that Marinell Zaun has passed away as of 

4/25/2023.  Services are pending at this time and Ben Brown Memorial 

Funeral Home is taking care of her.  Please keep her family in your 

prayers. 

We have many of our number who are experiencing various health issues. 

Please keep them in your daily prayers. Daily prayers are also needed for our 

military, first responders and tornado victims. 

Home Bound Members:  Gearldean Jones 

Ongoing Health Concerns:  David West, Grady Fowler, Polly Roses, Nancy Pond, 

Jerry Baker, Anne Herriage, Katherine Cox,  LaFon Simpson, Carol Partridge, Nelda 

Bell Newton, Doris Selby, Mike Haynes, Jerry Grantham, Karen Rathbun, Terry 

Henson, Dean Webb, Jeanene Heilman. 

 

Area Assisted Living: Anne Herriage Avante   

Elma Lawrence Villages on MacArthur 

Polly Roses  West Fork Village 

Donna Davis West Fork Village 

Glen Kelly  Christian Care (Mesquite, Tx.) 


